
         Claire and Helen Robbins 

2969 Tecumseh Road 

                                                                                                                  Courtright, ON N0N 1H0 

 

 

September 6, 2021 

 

 

Christine Long 

Board Secretary 

Ontario Energy Board 

P.O. Box 2319 

2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor 

Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 

 

 

RE: Enbridge Gas Distribution Inc. 

 Application for Licences to Drill Natural Gas Storage Wells 

 in the Corunna Storage Pool and the Ladysmith Storage Pool (Designated 

 Natural Gas Storage Areas) 

 OEB File No.: EB-2021-0079 

 

 

Dear Ms. Long: 

 

We are writing to request that we; Claire and Helen Robbins as landowners to the proposed TL8 

well be granted intervenor status in the above-noted matter. 

 

We believe proposed well TL8 will infringe on our farming infrastructure and future 

development of buildings and residential sites. 

 

Recent work on TL9 (which was located 635 metres from our residence) produced excessive 

noise, vibration and lighting distractions which brought concerns for both our health and the 

health of our livestock.  Noise and vibration from the project were heard and felt in our home 

and in combination with the project lighting at night, our sleep was impacted.  We noticed a 

change in the behaviour of our livestock, their food consumption, and a disruption in 

reproduction.  Since proposed well TL8 will only be 175 metres from our residence and livestock 

facilities, we feel this disruption will be magnified. 

 

We are not the only landowners in the area with concerns about this and other projects with 

Enbridge Gas Distribution Inc.  Past working relationships between Enbridge Gas Distribution 

Inc. and our family have been challenging at best with little result.  Two current and ongoing 

projects include: 



 

• 2020 Depth of Cover Remediation NPS 10 Payne Kimball Line 

• Well site #T009043 (Plug Date 2016-10-14) well site rehabilitation still not complete 

after multiple requests. 

 

The Ontario Energy Board sites in its cover letter for projects, “Our goal is to promote a 

financially viable and efficient energy sector that provides you with reliable energy services at a 

reasonable cost.”  As local landowners, we find it ironic that we are involved in the 2021/2022 

Storage Enhancement Projects yet have no access to residential natural gas. 

 

Thank you for taking the time to review our concerns and look forward to your response. 

 

Kind regards 

 

 

Claire and Helen Robbins 

Phone: 519-864-1275 

Email: crobns@hotmail.com 

 

mailto:crobns@hotmail.com

